STOURTON CAUNDLE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A MEETING IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY, MARCH 14TH 2022 AT 7.30P.M.
Present: Chairman H. Walker,  A. Harris, M. Litchfield, I. Moss, R. Paull, J. Waltham. Clerk C. Harris (covering S. Harris for illness.)
In attendance Dorset Councillor Carr-Jones
	146.a
	TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES:
Apologies were received from P. Lane

	

	146.b
	CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:
The minutes of the meeting held on January 10th were approved and signed, having been circulated previously.

	

	146.c
	MATTERS ARISING THEREFROM: 
Jubilee Oak fingerpost is nearly ready, one letter missing and will be returned.
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebrations 
Mr. Waltham reported that there will be two events over the 4-day holiday in June, Woodrow Farm will host a beacon and  gathering to light the beacon at 9.15 on June 2nd. Awaiting The Trooper to confirm their forward plans. An application for road closure has been made for a street party at lunch time at the end of the holiday weekend. A further meeting was planned for 16th March.
Noticeboard – To be re-erected in the near future, now fully refurbished.
Planning Result:
Darnel House, rear extension has been approved. Mr. Paull took the feedback about the overlooking upstairs window back to the planners and the window will now be a velux window.
Planning Permission has been granted by Dorset Council for a dwelling on land north of Waterloo Lane (not in Parish,)  solar panels at Waterloo Farm, replacement rear conservatory at Mill End, Rowden Mill Lane. Cllr Carr-jones reported nothing has yet been decided about Bridge Yard in Stokes Lane.

	

	146.d
	Declarations of Interest – n/a

	

	
	OPEN FORUM
Meeting closed at 19.35 and re-opened at 19.36

	

	
	MAIN AGENDA
1. DORSET COUNCILLOR’S REPORT FROM CLLR. CARR-JONES
Cllr. Carr-Jones reported that Dorset Council were following Government Guidelines concerning Ukranian Refugees and asked for this information to be put on the Parish Council’s website. Donations were encouraged via the website.
There was nothing of local interest to report. Feedback on Dorset Council reports was that the report was good as all the information and links were together on the e-mails.
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	2. RESIGNATION OF PARISH COUNCIL CHAIRMAN
A letter, tendering his resignation with immediate effect,  from Mr. Walker had been circulated previously to Parish Councillors.
Mr. Harris thanked Mr. Walker on behalf of the committee for ten years’ service. Mr. Waltham, as Vice-Chairman is happy to become the acting Chairman until the next meeting can be held to co-opt a new Parish Councillor to fill the vacancy and elect a new Chairman. Clerk to contact Electoral Services to obtain the advertisement for the vacancy.

	




Notice displayed on website and noticeboard
18.03.22

	
	3. REGISTERING THE TROOPER AS AN ASSET OF COMMUNITY VALUE
Information obtained and circulated by the Clerk. Mr. Paull has spoken to Mr Steele who will action this. There is still no clear opening date for The Trooper after the flooding.

	

	
	4. FIBRE BROADBAND FOR THE VILLAGE HALL
Mr. Paull reported that this was now signed up with Wessex internet but there is a hold up due to lacking land to cross at Bagber. There are thirty planned sites for the new cable from Blandford to Yeovil. Three highway junction points are planned to stream off to future proof the supply in the Village. 

	

	
	5. FLOODING IN THE VILLAGE
Mr Peters, of Hill Cottage, had written to the Parish Council about the flooding in the centre of the village in October, and possible remedial actions.  Following a discussion he suggested he speaks to someone known to him who is connected to flood prevention, which Councillors thought could be helpful. The individual property owners affected are making changes to improve water flow  and prevent ingress to their property.

	





	
	6. GRASS CUTTING, CLOSED CHURCHYARD, CEMETERY, PLAYAREA AND BRIMBLE COTTAGES
New prices for the 2022 Grass Cutting season were approved, proposed by J. Waltham, and seconded by M. Litchfield. Cuts are restricted to a maximum of fourteen per year but paid in twelve monthly instalments. All prices subject to 20% VAT which can be reclaimed.
New prices: Closed Churchyard and The Pound £72.46 per cut
Cemetery £95. 17 per cut
Play area and Cycle Gym  £45.42
Grassed area in Brimble Cottages £21.63

	

	
	7.PLAYAREA MAINTENANCE
The beech tree in the middle of the play area was blown down in a storm and quickly removed in return for the wood. Grateful thanks to the neighbour who also took two trailer loads to the dump and cleared up.

	

	
	8. QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE TREE
The Garden Club is investigating the possibility of planting a Commemorative Tree for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee in the vacant grass plot below the play-area.

	







	
	9. RISK ASSESSMENT ANNUAL REVIEW AND REVIEW OF INTERNAL AUDIT AND EFFECTIVENESS OF FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT
Councillors approved the Risk Assessment and confirmed satisfaction with the internal audit and effectiveness of financial management.
Appointment of Internal Auditor: Mr. Woodward confirmed he would audit the accounts for this year.
Proposed: A. Harris, Seconder R. Paull

	



	146.f STATE OF FINANCES  14TH MARCH 2022                                        £                              £                                         

	CURRENT BALANCE
BROUGHT FORWARD
FROM LAST MEETING









BALANCE RECONCILES WITH STATEMENT
15/2/22

	


Paid in (half tree surgery from PCC)
Credit lost cheque no.
101033
Less cleared cheques
approved at last meeting
101038
101039
101040   
	



           + 385  00

           + 187  46



· 187  46
· 200  00
· 500  00
	

  5,444  25

  

  6,016  71






  5,129  25

	







CURRENT BALANCE
TO DATE
	Cheques approved by
Chairman since the last meeting, not yet cleared
c.no 101041 replacement for 101033
c.no 101042
	




· 187  46

· 187  46
	








4,754  33

	DEPOSIT BALANCE BROUGHT FORWARD FROM LAST MEETING

BALANCE RECONCILES WITH STATEMENT 15/2/22
	


Interest
	
	

7,515  26
             19
------------------------------7,515  45

	TOTAL BANK BALANCE TO DATE
	
	
	
12,269  78





	Cheques to approve at meeting on 14th March 2022

	Cheque no 101043
	Information Commissioner
	                       40  00

	Cheque no 101044
	Dorset Council – Play area Rent
	                       10  00

	Cheque no 101045
	Dikes Nurseries – Grass Cutting
	                  1,001  76

	Cheque no 101046
	Clerk salary and expenses
	                     930  00


Approved: Proposed by R. Paull, Seconder J. Waltham
	146.f
	CORRESPONDENCE
List on file.
Consultation from Dorset Council about school transport: it was noted that the two-mile rule has not changed. Comments to submit concern the number of cars having to transport children locally which will exacerbate the climate emergency. There are four children on the bus going to Bishops Caundle school followed by ten cars from the village with children who do not qualify.
The road to Bishops Caundle is not considered safe to walk to school.

A copy of a letter was circulated which had been sent to neighbours in  Waterloo Lane by a resident expressing frustration with the ever increasing and inappropriate speed of vehicles. Mr. Carr-Jones suggested that the affected residents could set up a community speed watch  to collect data from the road to send to the Council. Mr Paull noted that a 30mph speed limit would be difficult to enforce and would require a great many repeater signs.  



	

Comments added to online consultation









Clerk has communicated this information

	146.g
	MATTERS FOR FURTHER DISCUSSION/ NEXT AGENDA
Village Hall Committee – Mr. Paull reported that an extraordinary general meeting had recently been held, and a vote agreed to appoint a specialist to look at the roof. Action can now be undertaken with plans to move forward.
Defibrillator – To be discussed at the Annual Parish Meeting, possibility of siting in the telephone box and fund raising for replacement. A team is being organised to keep it clean.
The noticeboard at the top of Brimble Cottages has been completely refurbished by a parishioner and a neighbour has offered to make the new metal sockets for the legs and erect it which has been gratefully accepted.
Pothole in Stokes Lane – to be reported again, as hole has opened again and tarmac is subsiding. First reported in November 2021 as longitudinal crack ref: 1182413, pothole first reported in January 2022 and followed up on same reference number. Photographs provided. 25th March 2022 ref: 1191232

	

	146.h
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING AND AGM
WEDNESDAY, 18th  MAY 2022
	

	146.i
	TIME OF CLOSURE
The meeting closed at 21.00
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